
St. George Parks and Recreation Committee 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
September 14, 2020 

 
Meeting Called to Order: 6:05 
Attendance:  Ben, Jaime, Bryan, Ryan, Summer (Meghan-joined at 6:30- and Cassie via 

Zoom) Gary (arrived 6:20)  (Craig absent) 
Madelyn MacCaffray (public) 
 
Approval of Minutes:   Bryan motions to approve minutes as written, Ryan seconds, all 
approved.   
  
Agenda Adjustments:  
Moved Election of President to beginning of the meeting:  Summer nominates Gary Minery; 
Jaime seconds; All in favor 
 
Public Comment:   None 
 
Old Business 
1. Seniors Program Report 
Next delivery luncheon is tomorrow (26 lunches).  Patty helps Ben pack the lunches.  The 
delivery allows for him to be able to see the seniors.   
Boat ride last week was cancelled due to fog.  Rescheduled to Wednesday.  About 35 are 
signed up. 
 
2.  Financial report 
Not much activity has happened. 
 
3.  Scoreboard update 
Kalloch has begun the process of installation.  Ben expects the board will be installed by the 
end of the month.  Steve, who works for the town, will do the electrical work. 
 
4.  Facilities 
Ben met with Allen Farm Fence.  He will send Ben a quote for: repairing the top of the baseball 
backstop, three posts on the tennis court that are heaving through the concrete, replace the 
bottom section of fencing on the Little League field and the leaning post.  The hope is that he 
will complete this work this fall. 
Tennis courts are being resurfaced next week, reopening the 28th.  Two pickleball courts will be 
painted on the court. 
 
5.  Youth Soccer 
Registrations are underway.  There is no registration deadline.  In order to play on Saturday, 
parents need to sign them up by Friday.  Parents will need to pre-screen their player before 
coming to the field, which has been sent out to families. 
K-2:  16 (3 volunteers)  9:00-10:00 
3-4: 7 10:30-11:30 
(If numbers stay low, Ben won’t need help. However, Summer will be there to help) 
5-6: 11 12:00-1:00 
First half will be skills and drills.  Second half will be scrimmaging. 
 



New Business  
 
1. Youth Basketball 
Ben proposes that we run youth basketball outside starting October 24-November 21 (into 
December if the weather cooperates), running as long as we can while the weather lasts.  Ben 
is going to price out adjustable hoops for the K-2.   
Is the MAC available?  Or Rockland Rec?  We could rent space for a couple hours, once it gets 
colder.  Ben will talk to Benji at the Rec and a contact person at the MAC for more information. 
IF school is working remotely (Red zone), we will not be offering Rec basketball. 
 
2.  Looking Ahead 
There are preparations happening at the Camden Snow Bowl, which means we will be able to 
have our Ski Club. 
Should we create a space at the lower field for cross-country skiing and snowshoes?  Especially 
with indoor sports up in the air, it will be important to promote outdoor winter activities. 
Can the ice rink be installed this year?  Would it make sense to have Kalloch flatten out a 
surface down at the big field while he is installing the scoreboard?  Ben will talk with Jimmy 
Kalloch. 
 
This year’s meeting dates: 9/14, 10/19, 11/16, 12/14, 1/11, 2/8, 3/15, 4/12, 6/14, 7/12 
 

Other Business 
1.     Executive Session: none needed 
2.     Next Meeting: October 19 at 6:00 
3.     Boosters Discussions:  Oddfellows donated $372 to Boosters from their Bean Supper. 
  
  
Adjournment:     Jaime motions to adjourn;   Gary seconds; All in favor:  6:50 
 


